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Preparing for Terrorism - The New Threats

For over 30 years, the Northern Ireland Fire Brigade responded to a range of terrorist incidents and civil disturbance situations.  All through this campaign, the Brigade was able to maintain a sense of neutrality and was not drawn into the conflict and seen to be supporting one side or another.  The Brigade simply did its primary job, that of rescuing people, extinguishing fires and mitigating emergency situations.

The Brigade was faced with a number of scenarios during this period:

· rioting followed by arson attacks

· incendiary attacks on commercial property

· car bomb attacks on commercial property

· mortar bomb attacks on buildings and security forces.

The Northern Ireland Fire Brigade has a very strict incident command system operating at three levels: strategic, tactical and operational (gold, silver and bronze).  A command support system is provided to assist the Incident Commander and the Incident Commander is required to devise an incident plan and organise his resources to effectively deal with the incident.  Liaison with other agencies at the scene of the incident is vital, in particular police or security services and ambulances/doctors.

The press and television interest in incidents of this nature is immense and the Incident Commander will also take into consideration his liaison with the media and associated agencies.

Of course, while seeking to rescue and assist people trapped or injured by the incident, the Incident Commander will also be seeking to ensure that the fire or explosion is dealt with and that the safety of Firefighters and other emergency responders remains paramount.

Liaison with all other agencies continues after the event and must be an ongoing feature of pre-planning for future events.

It is essential for the Fire Service to have knowledge of the type of incidents or situations it may face and plan and train accordingly.

Recent years have seen major terrorist incidents throughout the world and a “new dimension” type of terrorist activity has emerged.  The Northern Ireland Fire & Rescue Service, as with other United Kingdom Fire & Rescue Services, is currently procuring equipment and planning for and training personnel to deal with this new form of terrorism.  Firefighters may be faced with major collapsed buildings with people trapped or have to deal with the aftermath of an attack involving Chemical, Biological, Radiological or Nuclear material (CBRN).  In addition, large volumes of water may have to be pumped over long distances to assist the population in an evacuation situation or a deliberate attack on a water reservoir.

Since 9/11, Firefighters throughout the world have been thrust into the frontline in the efforts to mitigate the “New Threats”.  As Chief Fire Officers, it is our job to ensure that they are adequately prepared and have the right equipment and training to perform their job safely when they are called upon.

